
Thank you for your Freedom of Information Request. 
 
The response from the relevant department is as follows; 
 

1. How many schools is your council responsible for? 
- Secondary schools: 

1 out of 45 schools 
- Primary schools: 

188 t of 280 schools 
 

2. Has the council identified ‘period poverty’ as a priority? 
- Yes / No 

  
3. How many schools provide or are due to provide paid-for sanitary provisions (e.g. sanitary 

towels, tampons) for pupils? 
- Number of secondary schools: 
- Name of secondary schools: 
- Number of primary schools: 
- Number of primary schools: 

Information would be held by the individual schools not NCC 
  

4. How many schools provide or are due to provide free sanitary products (e.g. sanitary 
towels, tampons) for pupils?  

- Number of secondary schools: 
- Name of secondary schools and format free sanitary products are provided e.g. 

basket in toilet, basket behind reception/school nurse, vending machine, on 
request to teacher: 

- Number of primary schools: 
- Number of primary schools and format free sanitary products are provided e.g. 

basket in toilet, basket behind reception/school nurse, on request to teacher: 
Information would be held by the individual schools not NCC 
 
  

5. Does your council have funding allocated for period poverty and/or providing free sanitary 
products within schools? 

- Yes / No 
If Yes: 

- Amount: 
- Over what time period:  
- Source: 
- What has this money been used for / been allocated for?  

 Information would be held by the individual schools not NCC 
 
Have you already invested or do you have plans to invest in any period poverty/free sanitary 
product measures? If so, please detail and include whether this has been completed or is planned 
for the future. 
Information would be held by the individual schools not NCC 
 
I hope this now satisfies your request, and should you have any further enquiries please do not 
hesitate to contact me directly on the details below. 
 



In addition to this and for future reference Nottingham County Council regularly publishes previous 
FOIR,s and answers on its website, under Disclosure logs. (see link) 
http://site.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/thecouncil/democracy/freedom-of-information/disclosure-log/  
  
You can use the search facility using keywords. 
 
If you wish to raise any concerns about the way your request was dealt with, then please write to 
the Team Manager, Complaints and Information, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP 
or e-mail foi@nottscc.gov.uk quoting the reference number above.   
 
Kind Regards 
 
 
Complaints, Information & Mediation Officer. 
Complaints and Information Team 
Chief Executive’s Dept 
Nottinghamshire County Council 
County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP 
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